Edwina Hart MBE OStJ AC / AM Y Gweinidog Busnes, Menter, Technoleg a Gwyddoniaeth Minister for Business, Enterprise, Technology and Science



Eich cyf/Your ref P-03-227/252 Ein cyf/Our ref

William Powell AM, Chair – Petitions Committee, National Assembly for Wales,

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

24 November 2011

Dear William,

Thank you for requesting an update on the proposals for the Defence Technical College at St Athan. I recall that the petitions were primarily concerned with the proposal for the Northern Access Road following representations from the local community.

The Secretary of State for Defence announced on 18 July 2011 that the Defence Technical College will not proceed in the form that was set out in Planning Application 2009/00500/OUT or indeed at St Athan. Consequently it would appear that the Northern Access Road can not be constructed under the current extant planning permission. Any future proposals for a northern access road would need to be the subject of a new planning application.

en .